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MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman, Ted von Rosenvinge, Vice-Chairman, Sarah Schlechter, Mike Reiner, Holly Charlesworth, Bob Turner (7:50)

Also present: Tom Failla, Conservation Planner
_____________________________________________________________________________

Chairman von Rosenvinge opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

RECEIPT OF APPLICATION

· Towne Building and Development LLC [owner] Thomas A, Kelley [owner/agent] 48 Kettle Creek Road (former Daniel Offutt property), two lot subdivision 

MOTION FOR RECIEPT
Mr. von Rosenvinge made a motion to receive the application of Towne Building and Development, 48 Kettle Creek Road and Mr. Reiner seconded.  All in favor, the motion carried (4-0).

DISCUSSION/DECISION: TOWN OF WESTON [JONATHAN LUIZ, TOWN ADMINISTRATOR AND JOHN CONTE, DPW DIRECTOR, AGENTS] WEST SIDE ACROSS FROM 71 NEWTOWN TPKE, SOIL CONSERVATION BY ROAD STABILIZATION USING SHEET PILES.  REQUEST FOR EXEMPTION AS A NON-REGULATED ACTIVITY UNDER INLAND WETLANDS REGULATION SECT. 4.2-4.4.4.
John Conte explained that the road is deteriorating and there is a section of a wash-out across from 71 Newtown Turnpike.  He noted that the slope has eroded from very large rain storms and in this location the slope is blown out with none left.  There will be no construction activity below the road.  There is a pipe joint that has separated and they will re-attach and then back fill.
Mr. von Rosenvinge stated that the work seems appropriate and Mr. Reiner agreed.  Ms. Schlechter and Ms. Charlesworth also voiced their approval.

MOTION FOR APPROVAL
Mr. von Rosenvinge made a motion to approve the Town’s request based on the determination that it is soil conservation activity in accordance with Section 4.204.4.4. and exemption as a non-regulated activity.  Ms. Schlechter seconded.  All in favor, the motion carried (4-0).





DISCUSSION/DECISION: TOWN OF WESTON [JONATHAN LUIZ, TOWN ADMINISTRATOR AND JOHN CONTE, DPW DIRECTOR, AGENTS] EAST SIDE OF VALLEY FORGE ROAD SOUTH OF GODFREY EAST, SOIL CONSERVATION BY ROAD STABILIZATION USING SOIL NAILS AND SHOTCRETE. REQUEST FOR EXEMPTION AS A NON-REGULATED ACTIVITY UNDER INLAND WETLANDS AND WATERCOURSE REGULATION SECT. 4.2-4.4.4.
Mr. Conte explained that there is destabilization of the slope south of Godfrey Road East.  The sloped area is starting to erode and is losing the edge of road.  Also, the guardrail is not effective at all because of the erosion.  He then showed the detail of work to be done noting that there will be no excavation of the slope and no removal of large trees.  Mr. Failla noted that the process requires notifying Aquarian Company and the Health department of the decision.  Ms. Schlechter questioned how far from the reservoir the work will be and Mr. Conte stated that it is at least 50-75 feet.

MOTION FOR APPROVAL 
Mr. von Rosenvinge made a motion to approve the Town’s request based on the determination that it is soil conservation activity in accordance with Section 4.204.4.4. and exemption as a non-regulated activity.  Ms. Schlechter seconded.  All in favor, the motion carried (5-0).

DISCUSSION/DECISION CONT.: GOLDSBERG/JOHNSON [OWNERS], GRUMMAN ENGINEERING [AGENT]: 18 LAUREL LAKE WEST; POOL, PATIO, DECK & RELATED EQUIPMENT
Dean Martin, P.E. with Grumman Engineering explained that at the last meeting the Commission wanted some additional information and to try to move and pull the pool location away from the wetlands somewhat.   He noted that the swing set that is currently in the wetlands will be removed and will be planted and allowed to be wet meadow and grow back naturally.  Mr. Martin explained that he moved the pool slightly, 2-3 feet to the west and removed 2 feet of the patio on the eastern side and increased the separation to 16 feet.  The patio on the south side has been removed with plantings proposed to be along the outside area on the western and eastern end of the pool with a fence around it.  He also stated that there is no alternative location other than making the pool smaller. Mr. Reiner asked whether Mr. Martin could confirm that there will be no effect on the wetlands and Mr. Martin explained that he has provided storm water retention systems, sloped the patio to direct any runoff to catch basins and does not see any impact on the wetlands.  Discussion ensued.

Following discussion, Ms. Schlechter stated that this is a unique site and the only one she has seen that is surrounded by wetlands.  The Commission’s responsibility is to protect the wetlands and not every lot in Weston is appropriate to add a swimming pool.  Mr. Martin stated that he would speak with his clients and will file an extension request if they decide to return.

DISCUSSION/DECISION: 2022 MEETING DATES
Mr. von Rosenvinge made a motion to approve the 2022 meeting dates and Ms. Schlechter seconded.  All in favor, the motion carried (5-0).



APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Ms. Schlechter made a motion to approve the November 18, 2021 Minutes and Mr. von Rosenvinge seconded.  All in favor, the motion carried (5-0).

Mr. Reiner made a motion to approve the December 4, 2021 walk Minutes and Mr. von Rosenvinge seconded.  All in favor the motion carried (4-0 [Schlechter abstain]).

MOTION TO ADJOURN
Mr. von Rosenvinge made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Reiner seconded.  All in favor (5-0), the meeting adjourned at 8:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,


Delana Lustberg
Recording Secretary


